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                             Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter


September  2009





A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club





They’re here! That has a lot of meaning for Newport and the club this month. We started this month with a visit from the Governor.


The port held a ceremony at the club to acknowledge all of the hard work from the various organizations around the state that helped bring the NOAA fleet to Newport. Port manager Don Mann introduced the dignitaries from around the state. I think that this was the first time that the club has entertained the Port Commissioners, The Mayor of Newport, City Councilors The County Commissioners, our State Representative, a State Senator, Commander of the NOAA fleet, City Manager, Chamber Director, (I’m sure I missed a few others) and the Governor all at the same time. I presented the Governor with a few gifts from the club and an honorary membership so he can continue to remember us as THE club on the Oregon coast. We had a few members present in the audience and some even got their picture in the News Times as well. It was a great opportunity for the club to shine, and I think that we made the right impression to NOAA. Tim Myrick and I got a few moments to talk to the Commander and shared some of the benefits of the club and Newport with her; I felt that she was very pleased that the NOAA fleet will be stationed here. 


The second thing to come to the club this month is our new (to us) boats. We stumbled on to a great deal on some used Club 420’s from the Boy Scout Sea Base in Newport Beach CA at an unbelievable price. Our education committee has had a dream of replacing the Lidos with 420’s as a better training boat for the classes, but the hurdle has been the price tag for 6 boats at roughly $30,000. I was at home cruising through EBAY late one night and noticed a listing for 6 used Club 420’s, I couldn’t believe my eyes and I couldn’t believe the price; just $9500 for 6 boats with practice sails for each, and a complete set of race sails for each, and a spare mast, boom, rudder that are still in factory wrapping. The spare parts list is numerous and plentiful with a lot of the material never used. The most fun was the trip to the Sea-Base with Merry (are we there yet) Peticlair in Mac’s delivery van towing my trailer with all of our tools and materials for building racks to carry the boats to their new home. We arrived on Tuesday night, met Larry Sharpless for dinner and checked in at the Inquisitor Hotel (Larry’s boat). Up early on Wednesday and on to the Sea-Base to inventory, build racks and load boats, then depart to get as far North as possible, what was the name of that truck-stop?  Wake up next morning and drive to Eugene to drop Merry off and arrive in Newport at about 8:30 Thursday night, unload the next night with help from Paul, Jerry, and John. Whew! what a journey, Tom-Tom says we made it.  





            Remember, this is your club; its voyage


is as only good as its crew.                                   Ken  





 


 








Calendar in Brief 





September


 8– Board Meeting


19 – General Meeting





October


10-11 - Columbus Day Regatta


13 - Board Meeting


15-18 – USSA Instructor Training


17 - General Meeting





November


10- Board Meeting


21 – Annual Meeting





December


5 – Lighted Boat Parade


8 -  Board Meeting


19 – Monthly Meeting











Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Ken Brown at tyrguy@yahoo.com 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or �HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com"�alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�








		    Commodore’s Log





September Monthly Meeting and Boat Show�


Saturday, September 19, 2009� 


 Celtic Saturday the 19th starts at the Embarcadero docks for open house on member boats.  Walk the docks 5:30-7:00 pm and learn about member boats while being served beverages and hors d’oeuvres.  Mike and Pat will serve the finest of Ireland’s potato harvest at the clubhouse at 7:00.  Members bring potato garnishes and fixin’s, desserts, salads and all the trimmings. A short general membership meeting will begin around 8:00 followed by the Celtic music of Shamus and Lisa Taylor:  Fiddle, pipes, flute and guitar accompany Lisa's beautiful voice singing traditional music of the Emerald Isle.�Join us and bring your friends.  We'll watch the sun go down over Yaquina Bay and salute our friends across the sea in Ireland where they watch the sun go down over Galloway.   Shamus might even teach us the Galloway song and a sea shanty or two!!!





Don’t forget your place settings and favorite beverages!





 





                                                     


 





 


� �
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2010 Volunteer Opportunities





We are looking ahead to 2010 and have opportunities for you to help.  Is there something about the club that you think needs improvement? Are there things that could run smoother or more effectively?  Do you have ideas or new projects you’d like to see us take on?  Then the Board of Directors is a great place you!   Below is a list of the Committee Chairs that will be vacated at the end of the term in November, many of these already have great support committees, but need a fresh chairperson to really let get things going for the coming year.  Contact Mac or Stephanie for more information





House Committee – Clubhouse management, clubhouse rentals


Education Committee – Coordinate the club sponsored educational programs (not OBF classes)


Hospitality Committee – Recruit monthly meeting hosts and support them


Newsletter and Web – Edit and distribute newsletter and edit and maintain website, can be a team effort


Publicity – Generate publicity outside of the club for club events


Planning Committee – Working with the board to develop planning materials and follow-up- need several people on this one.


Special Projects – Coordinates special events like Boat Shows, Parades, and other fun projects; there’s room for committee members, too.





Vice Commodore – Serve as Commodore in case of absence, oversee operational committees


Rear Commodore – Participate in board meetings
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Work Party for the YBYC Docks and Boathouse Saturday October 3





We'll need at least 4 or 5 people with tools on Saturday morning Oct 3.  If more members arrive, we'll have a few smaller projects on the docks and something for everyone.  Mac and Larry B. are the engineers on this project, so specific questions can be directed to them.  





-Tom McNamara, Fleet Chair











Clubhouse Wish List


�Is there something you wish the clubhouse had that would add convenience and/or 'rentability' appeal (without contributing to storage issues and clutter)? Just a few days too late, I heard of a restaurant that closed & got rid of supplies, including linens & 200+ white restaurant plates. I wished I'd known sooner! It would have been great to be able to have good  linens & enough dinner plates for our clubhouse dining capacity, and wouldn't that make using and renting the clubhouse more appealing?  I like the ease of bringing our own settings for monthly potlucks - especially for ease of cleanup & not generating paper/plastic trash, but maybe some of us will run into opportunities like that and be willing to contribute 'wish list' items on our own. Maybe we will have the opportunity to secure them as non tax-deductible donations (without complicating it with jumping through tax hoops) that would be appreciated & put to good use in the clubhouse.  





Our storage space is limited and it’s important that we don’t add to storage issues, and we wouldn't want to secure anything other than very useful items in new or nearly new condition. With so many of us, all with lots of personal contacts, I bet there will be situations where we could find ourselves on the receiving end of things that would be put to good use, benefit a lot of people, and make�the clubhouse even more appealing as a rental space to the whole community. ��A few things that come to mind today: 


1 or 2 aprons (no more greasy spots when flipping burgers at the grill)





Several new, matching kitchen hand towels (for under drying rack & use in�visible places)





Quantity package of new kitchen dish sponges (they get funky fast)�


Some good sharp chopping knives





A few pairs of good metal tongs





A box of matches to keep in the kitchen for candle lighting, etc.





Matching washable table cloths/linens that fit our 8 foot x 30 inch tables�(12 tables)





Plates for our dining capacity (plain, white, all matching) – 75-100





Do you have anything you'd like to have considered for a Clubhouse Wish�List?  Send your ideas to the Clubhouse Chair.  
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Upcoming Meetings


October’s meeting will feature the 2009 Board of Directors recruiting for the open 2010 positions and learn about the other items coming up for the vote at November’s Annual Meeting. 





Volunteers are needed for the Annual Prime Rib Dinner, November 21, 2009.  MaryAnn Beggs is organizing the event and needs volunteers to help with all phases of the dinner (choosing a menu, cooking prime rib, decorating, baking potatoes, cleaning up, etc.).  If you would like to help, please contact her directly.





�








YBYC’s Bridge to Bridge Offshore Race 





Thanks to everyone who helped at last month’s Bridge to Bridge race.  We heard nothing but positive comments from the racers!  We had 10 boats begin the race and 8 of the 10 completed the course, the other two withdrew from the race, but continued on to Newport for the warm reception.  Thanks to Dorothy, Betts, Alice, Gary, Vicki, George, Paul, Donita, Ken, Mac, George and Gail, Scott, Steve and Tim, and all the others who were there for this fun event!  I hope you are already making plans for being a part of next year’s race.   





Congratulations to Overall Winner Mummbo Jummbo, Captain Arden Newbrook and crew for their well sailed race!  





-Stephanie











The Backpages
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Columbus Day Regatta     October 10-11





On October 11-12 YBYC hosts our largest regatta of the year.  With 30-40 boats on the water, we need lots of volunteers to help with Committee Boat, Chase boat, Shore-side Hospitality �and more.  Notice of Race and Entry forms are available on the YBYC website.  Contact Terry Lettenmaier, Race Chair, for information on Racing or Volunteering � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1126.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=lett@peak.org" �lett@peak.org� or 867-4603��If you're racing, don't forget to enter early- it saves you money and helps planning!





�
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YBYC Apparel and Accessories





The Ship's Store has new youth and adult T-shirts as well as some crew neck sweatshirts.  We also have burgees, jackets, caps, and discounted fleece shirts and hoodies.  Pick up a YBYC coffee mug for your morning brew.  We also have in some more XL and XXL "drinking team" tees.  Check it out at the next meeting; these make great gift items, too.  The store is always open to suggestions for future items.  Contact Alice at � HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1126.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=alimc_77@msn.com" \t "_blank" �alimc_77@msn.com�








SHOW YOUR YBYC CARD FOR DISCOUNTS AT PARTICIPATING VENDORS��American Home and Stone Inc


Mac and Shane thank Dennis Fry who recently joined YBYC and purchased his new granite countertops and new members Shamus and Lisa Taylor on the purchase of their   spaaaaah.��American Home and Stone Inc.�Granite countertop fabrication and installation�Stoves: Gas, wood, Pellet---30% tax credit this year�Spaaaahhhs�Tile: Ceramic, marble, travertine and slate�Cabinets and kitchen/bath design





Section 100 Boats for Sale





Section 150 – Boats Wanted





Catalina 25, fin keel, dinette layout (not the L-shaped dinette).  A trailer for it would be nice, but not necessary.  Very motivated buyers are ready to buy now, and have cash in hand.  A clean, turn-key transaction would be great!


 


Martin & Debbie Sanacore


Corvallis


(541) 753-1453, or


� HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1126.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=orranch@proaxis.com" \t "_blank" �orranch@proaxis.com�





Yaquina Bay Yacht Club


            Newsletter





September  2009      	Page 8





Thanks YBYC Members!





The Oregon Boating Foundation owes a debt of gratitude to the members of YBYC. As you will recall, the Kelleys (Life Time Members) generously donated their O’Day 25, trailer and slip to the Foundation. To facilitate the disposition of those assets, additional club members stepped up and generously donated their time with the following:


Boat/trailer: Tim Myrick assessed the overall condition of the vessel and assisted with marketing. Larry Davidson dove on the bottom and cleaned the hull below the water line. Joe Novello, Tom Murphy and George Benton helped me to lower the mast and remove the rigging. Mike Blackburn serviced the outboard. Tom Murphy, Tom McNamara, Alice McNamara and Donita Cole helped me (twice) with towing the boat to the launch ramp to get the boat on the trailer. Tom McNamara added fiberglass to the interior of the hull. Ken Brown replaced rusty trailer brake parts and stored the boat and trailer for a week.


Marina slip: Tim Myrick assisted with marketing. Laurie Garbarino found a buyer for the slip and orchestrated the transfer of title.





If it wasn’t for the generosity of the club members, such things could not take place. The pervasive attitude of community that the club exhibits makes me proud to be a member.





On behalf of the Foundation, I thank you all for your generosity and support.





Sincerely,   Ron Cole


Oregon Boating Foundation





�





Section 200 Parts for Sale





 2007 4 stroke Honda 8HP XL shaft outboard engine (smooth cover style) and has never been in the water! (NEW) Make offer!�Scott, 		Boat: Nancy Jane�(503) 580-3344 (cell)








Section 250 - Parts Wanted





Section 300 - Misc. 





Mike Blackburn is looking for a boat to crew on for the Columbus Day Regatta.





Go check out the Google Group for more posts from crew members!




















�
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Clubhouse Update





There are several clubhouse rentals coming up in September and October, please check the calendar on the YBYC website for availability.  � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org" ��www.yaquinabayyachtclub.org�  





In case the clubhouse is available, you can use it for informal events and gatherings with the understanding that other club members may use it also.  If you want exclusive use, check the fee schedule and contact the house chair to reserve your date.  





Be sure to clean up after you’ve used the club and remove any personal items from the refrigerator.  Don’t forget to double-check the windows and doors when you close up. 


Thanks!








 





Want to Make a Tax Deductible Donation?


That’s right. You can make a tax-deductible donation that goes towards boating and sailing educational programs! You can do that through the newly formed Oregon Boating Foundation (OBF). This Corporation has been formed for the purposes of community boating education and, as such, is eligible for 501(c) (3) tax-exempt status.  So, please keep us in mind if you are thinking about making a charitable donation. We are looking for items that can be resold that have significant value, though your cash donation is always graciously appreciated.       Ron Cole, OBF








Sail Fest August 22, 2009 – A Huge Success





Our second annual Sail Fest, held on August 22, was a resounding success with 35 club members and over 200 guests in attendance.  We handed out fliers about club activities, sailing and kayak classes, and foundation information, sold Ship’s Stores items, provided kayak skills demonstrations, watched the intermediate Youth sailing class graduates perform complicated maneuvers and relays on the JY Trainers, observed the USCG water rescue techniques and provided free food through out the day to all participants.  Many people asked about YBYC and expressed interest in club membership.  There was quite a long line on the docks for the Lido sailboat rides provided by our expert sailors who gave at least 50 rides to the public.  Smiling faces were seen everywhere.


Thanks to the Siletz Tribal Charitable Contribution Fund, Newport Bike Shop, Interiors by Decorating Den, Newport Plumbing, and Keith Johnson Construction for their financial assistance, we were able to give away 180 hot dogs, 60 hamburgers complete with all the goodies.  This is great publicity for our club and our Yaquina Bay boating efforts.  Thank you to Doug Mecham for his successful grant writing and to Mac McConnell for finding additional donors.  


Thanks to the US Coast Guard for their fabulous (and much talked about) helicopter water rescues and for allowing us all to tour their water craft.


Thanks to Tom Murphy and Pete Stevens for their skillful kayak demonstrations on the water.


A special thank you is offered to the many members who participated in event.  This includes Tom McNamara, George Benton, Paul Erskine, and Ken Brown who so diligently maintain our power and sailboats and trailers.  Special thanks to Sarah and Jane Myrick for sprucing up the club house prior to, and to Sarah Myrick, Karel Murphy, Laurie Garbarino, Betts Haswell, Pat Blackburn, Mac McConnell who staffed the club house during this event, keeping the hot dogs hot, the chip bowls filled and making our guests feel welcome. Thank you to Alice McNamara for setting up and selling Ship’s Store’s items and handing out fliers and answering many questions.  Thank you to Nairne Dickey for greeting folks and showing them around our clubhouse.  Thank you to Pat Blackburn and Shamus Taylor for helping with the knot board and charts table.  Thank you to Tim Myrick and Mac McConnell for their expertise in barbequing.  And special thanks to Tim Myrick for performing the MC role with such poise.  Thank you to everyone who helped with clean up, both inside the clubhouse and in putting all the boats in order following the event.


Thank you to all the dock folks including Merry Petitclair, Cindy Milligan, Anne Williams, Alice McNamara, Jeff Longmore, Doug Mecham, Paul Erskine, Ron Cole, Greg Krutzikowsky, Vince Dye, Tony Garbarino, Nairne Dickey, and Ted Walkup.  Thanks to Ian Williams for participating in the sailing event.  We’re especially proud of his excellent sailing abilities.  A very special thank you goes to Merry Petitclair, lead youth sailing instructor extraordinaire and the many volunteer instructors and helpers, without which there would be no Sail Fest.  


My apologies if I have forgotten to name anyone else who helped make this day such a success.  


          - Donita Cole











You can sail a Lido 14





	The club has Lido 14 sailboats available for club member use.  These 2 or 3 person dinghies are fun to sail and explore Yaquina Bay.  They’re conveniently located on the port dock near the clubhouse.





	To use the Lidos, check the online calendar for availability, and place your reservation by contacting Stephanie Brown at � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" �alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com� or 541-265-4575; reservations are posted online on the club’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg" �www.yaquinabayyachtcluborg� under the ‘Calendar’ tab.  














Toledo Wooden Boat Show





YBYC and OBF were a big presence at the Toledo Wooden Boat show on August 15 & 16th.  Spectators enjoyed the sailing demonstration put on by Merry and the youth sailing students.  Tom Murphy took several rolls in the bay, exhibiting his kayaking skills, and people at the booth were busy handing out pamphlets, selling merchandise, and chatting about sailing. 





The sailboat rides were a big hit once again with the Port of Toledo providing two wooden dinghies.  Thanks to Diane, Dan and baby Jan Rano, and special kudos to Ron for filling in at the last minute on Sunday to give rides.  Thanks also to Mike Blackburn and the Mines for helping to set up; Anne, Peggy, Mac, Garth, Donita, and Alice for running the booth and spreading the word about our great club.








 











